Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
Minutes from February 16, 2017

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Thursday, February 16, 2017, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Selenia Cato, Nathan Heflin, Rita Clawson, Lisa Wright, Stacey Abrego, Gali Abrego, and Ray Deason. Meeting agenda and minutes from the previous meeting on December 8, 2016, were handed out and reviewed.
· A report was given about the ETMC Mobile Mammogram Bus that came to Ore City ISD and screened women on January 31. There were 8 women from the OCISD staff and from the community who were screened.
· Ore City High School student and STUCO representative, Stacey Abrego, along with STUCO sponsor, Rita Clawson, gave a presentation concerning organ donation. The Student Council chose organ donation as a platform this year. They showed the SHAC committee a video that they had produced concerning the importance of organ donation with information on how to sign up to be a donor. This video will also be submitted in a contest.
· All campuses participated in a canned food drive during the holidays. This drive benefited the Ore City community through the Ministerial Alliance. The results of the drive were: Elementary collected 2000 cans, and Mrs. Mobbs’ kindergarten class won a pizza party. Middle School collected 1200 cans, and the 8th grade won an ice cream party. High School collected 750 cans.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A blood screening will be offered to staff on Wednesday, April 5, 2017, at the MS/HS Library. Health Matters Laboratory will run complete blood panels which will include the following: metabolic panel (checks vital organs), lipid panel (cholesterols), Hemoglobin A1c (diabetes), complete blood count, thyroid panel, and prostate cancer screen (PSA) for men. They will accept private pay or will file on insurance.
· Hamilton announced that April is Million Mile Month. Many from OCISD have participated in years past. She asked campus principals to consider placing an emphasis on walking during April at each of their campuses. The committee agreed to brainstorm ideas for each campus to increase staff and student participation this year.
· Clawson announced that the annual Crush Cancer 5K has tentatively been set for Saturday, May 20, 2017.


The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, April 6, 2017, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
